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Host/Hostess: Della and Kevin Lewis 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call:  Baker, (Brian & Monica)    Sessoms, (Bill)     

  Baker, (Briana, Bridget, Brandee)   Smith, (Rick & Lisa) 

Brewer (Janice)     Stott, (Russ & Martie) 

  Garcia (Carlos & Ana)    Thomas, (Ed)    

  Hall (Carolyn)     Trafton, (Mel & Dee) 

  Lewis (Kevin & Della)    Worbington, (Doyle & Liz)  

Marcum (Merrie & Rod)       

Schade, (Ardith)   

 

24 members and 1 guest. 

 

February Minutes  Motion was made by Mel Trafton to approve the February Minutes.  Motion second 

by Carolyn Hall and all approved the minutes except Rick Smith. 

 

Treasurer’s Report  

Janice Brewer provided the treasurer’s report, which is posted on the website.  Carolyn Hall made a 

motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Della Lewis second.  All approved the Treasurer’s Report. 

 

New Business  

Mel Trafton explained that Good Luck Sams has supported the Wagon Train, June 12, 2022, in the 

past and discussed if we want to cook the breakfast or send them a check.  A motion was made to 

send a check, it was seconded, and approved.   

 

Mel Trafton was approached by Angels of American Fallen for Good Luck Sams sponsorship. The 

Angels of American Fallen honors and remembers our fallen by supporting the children.  Tee shirts will 

be provided those working the Beer Dock for the El Paso County Fair.  Rick Smith made a motion that 

we sponsor the Angels of American Fallen and Bill Sessoms second.  The motion passed with no 

opposition. 

 

Mel Trafton also reported the charities for the Beer Dock tips go as usual to Dogs for Better Lives and 

the El Paso Fair Queen.  The other charity will be Care and Share. 

 

Rick Smith reported Camping World will do their cookout contest May 7, 2022 at Camping World.  

Participation will be Good Luck Sams and Blue Spruce.   

 

The Rally is September 21 (Early Bird) through September 25, 2022 in Pueblo, CO at the State Fair 

Grounds.  Entertainment is all set up but still working on the food.  He is also working to see if camping 

can be moved closer to the building rather than being so far away.   

 

Carolyn Hall passed the Beer Dock schedule around for members to sign up to help.   



Our camping schedule was also reiterated.  Everyone that is going to be camping with the group 

needs to ensure that they have made reservations, camp sites fill up fast.  Please make your 

reservations with the respective camp grounds are made and register on the website.  Thank you. 

 

. 

 

Birthdays for March are:   15 – Doyle Worbington 

     16 – Bill Sessoms 

     30 – Kathleen Stott 

     31 – Annegret Sessoms 

 

     

Anniversaries for March:   No anniversaries for March. 

Happy Birthday everyone. 

 

Door prizes were won by:  Ed Thomas  Marti Stott   

     Ana Garcia  Doyle Worbington  

 

Rick Smith asked that all members keep Roland and Claire in their prayers. 

 

Rick Smith also asked that members keep him in your prayers because of knee surgery. 

 

Bill Sessoms asked that Annegret be kept in everyone prayers.  She has COVID-19 and as 

soon as she recovers from that, she will be going to Germany to visit her home town. 


